
From: anaistuepker@preciva.com [mailto:anaistuepker@preciva.com]  
Sent: Sunday, January 11, 2015 12:16 PM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission 
Cc: Hales, Mayor; Commissioner Fish; Commissioner Fritz; commisioner-novick@portlandoregon.gov; 
Commissioner Saltzman 
Subject: opposition to the proposed propane terminal 
  
Dear Planning and Sustainability Commission, Mayor Hales and Portland City Council 
members; 
  
Since my work schedule does not allow me to come to the January 13th public hearing on 
the subject of the proposed Pembina propane terminal, I am writing this email as my 
testimony and urging you not to approve or support this project in any way. Investing in 
infrastructure, directly or indirectly, that perpetuates fossil fuel extraction is not the right 
direction for our city. While there are also potential safety and local pollution issues to 
consider, the main reason that I feel the Commission should reject this proposal is that 
expanding facilities for the use of fossil fuels of any kind, including liquid propane gas, 
cannot be aligned with the PSC's purpose of ensuring the development of a sustainable city 
economy.  
  
The science around the urgency of addressing climate change is beyond debate now. 
Several recent reports from government and non-government agencies have also 
highlighted how existing fossil fuel infrastructure is sufficient to meet current domestic 
needs while we transition to clean energy sources. Building this terminal would meet short-
term international needs for fuels, and it would (possibly) make money for the shareholders 
of the Canadian company building the terminal. It would provide little beyond limited short-
term economic benefit to our city, and at a cost of possible safety hazards and the 
knowledge that our city was adding to its contributions to global warming. In how many 
years - twenty, ten, or five - will such a project look ridiculously short-sighted? 
  
We have a critical opportunity, as a city, to lead the transition to a clean energy economy. 
We already have a reputation for being environmentally aware and innovative. We can 
decide to build on that and become not just nationally but internationally recognized for 
stepping up to the great climate challenge, or we can throw our reputation away. I urge you 
again to reject this proposal. 
  
Thank you for your work on behalf of our city. Sincerely, 
  
  
Anaïs Tuepker, PhD, MPH 
Assistant Professor, Oregon Health & Science University 
CEO and Co-founder, Preciva 
phone: (1) 971 544 1870  
email: anaistuepker@preciva.com 
skype: anaisrt 
  
1414 SE Lafayette Street, Portland Oregon, 97202 


